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1. BACKGROUND INFORMATION AND OPTIONS

1.1 The Council is again required by the Office of Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) to produce an Implementing Electronic Government (IEG) statement covering its progress towards delivering modernised, electronically enabled services for the coming year 2005-2006.

1.2 As part of the evaluation on the progress of IEG through Connected Cumbria and Carlisle the ODPM is keen that any statement has been considered and passed through the appropriate policy processes.  This report forms part of that process.

1.3 This is the fourth IEG statement the Council has produced.  It has been produced in response to, and follows the format, given in the guidance produced by the ODPM earlier this year.  It was submitted to the ODPM’s office on the 20th of December 2004.

1.4 Unlike last year, the Council did not make a joint submission with other Cumbrian Councils.   The format for submission, which was very tight, precluded any such partnership working.  However, there was scope for a joint statement at start of the document and this has been included.

1.5 For the first time the IEG return had to be made on-line, making this a truly paperless exercise.  Additionally, the rigid format of the statement will allow the ODPM to make comparisons between Authorities and assess and track their progress towards full e-government enablement.

1.6 As part of the ODPM’s continuing assessment of Local Authority progress in e-government they have announced that a mid-term statement is required. The deadline for the IEG mid term assessment ("IEG4.5") has been scheduled for 18 July 2005.  It is a requirement that t completed IEG4 mid term pro-forma is approved by the Council before submission and will be submitted to the Executive & O&S in due course.

1.7 The full IEG statement is attached.

2. CONSULTATION

2.1 Consultation to Date.

2.2 Consultation proposed.

3. RECOMMENDATIONS


The Executive and O&S are asked to note the update reported in the IEG4 statement
4. REASONS FOR RECOMMENDATIONS

The noting of the statement is a necessary part of the IEG process.

5. IMPLICATIONS

· Staffing/Resources – 

None

· Financial –

None

· Legal – 

     
None




· Corporate –   This item has been considered by the Corporate Management Team

· Risk Management – 

           
No new risks are introduced by approving the statement

· Equality Issues – 

  
None

· Environmental – 


None

· Crime and Disorder –

None

